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So many of the enclosures haven't been upgraded or enlarged for
decades. The last time I visited the zoo a few years ago, I
remember a civet or civet-like animal pacing back and forth
non-stop in its small, narrow enclosure. I remember these
enclosures being virtually the same from when I visited the zoo as
a little girl. And the lion enclosure is just too small, depressing,
and made mostly of rock or cement, especially for the senior lion
who has likely passed by now. And the alligator at the entrance of
the zoo also has very limited space. We know better now, can, and
should do so much better for these animals who are deprived of
living in a natural habitat.



